
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 2280 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  6088 

 Author: Rep. Echols 

 Date: 2/14/2023 

 Impact: Please see previous summary of this measure 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 2280, as introduced, increases the registration fees for manufacturers of controlled and 

dangerous substances for scientific purposes from $500.00 annually, to $2,500.00 annually. The 

measure also exempts medical marijuana registrants from compliance with the provisions of the 

Federal Controlled Substances Act respecting registration, and excluding fees. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure is currently under review and impact information will be completed. 

 

Prepared By: House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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